Capital District Transportation Authority

Governance Committee 
Meeting Minutes – October 19, 2017 at 11:30 am; 110 Watervliet Avenue

In Attendance:  Dave Stackrow (Chair), Denise Figueroa, Mike Criscione, Joe Spairana, 

Georgie Nugent, Corey Bixy, Mark Schaeffer, Carm Basile, Amanda Avery, Chris Desany, 
Mike Collins, Sarah Matrose, Fred Gilliam, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Mark Wos and 

Kathy Colbert  
Meeting Purpose

The regular monthly meeting of the Governance Committee. Chairman Stackrow noted that a quorum was present. The minutes from the July 20, 2017 meeting were reviewed and approved. 

Consent Agenda Items

None. 

Administrative Discussion Items

Legislative Update – Lisa Marrello
Lisa Marrello provided an update on advocacy.  She and her team are preparing for the next legislative session, which begins in January.  A $4 million budget deficit is projected; and agencies have been instructed to hold the line on spending, which will make it a challenging environment for advocating.  

Lisa advised that she and her team met with Mike Perrin and Ali Chaudhry from the Governor’s Office.  Mike is the Deputy Director of State Operations and Ali is the Deputy Secretary for Transportation.  Both are very familiar with CDTA and are aware of our initiatives. They were complimentary about CDTA providing buses to the State Fair, and it did not go unnoticed.  
Lisa and her team talked about the things that CDTA has accomplished in a short period of time, as well as being responsive to economic development issues that are happening in the region.  They also talked about operating assistance, sustainability planning, and long-term funding for capital needs.  
Lisa advised that the Governor may call the Legislature back in December to address federal cuts, particularly in healthcare.  The Assembly met yesterday for an organizational meeting and the Speaker did not believe it would be necessary for his house to return. Lisa is following this. 
Lisa advised that over the past few years, the Governor has incorporated a lot of policy into his budget and he will likely do the same next year.  She will keep an eye on his priorities.
Board Retreat – Dave Stackrow
Dave advised that the December meetings will be held on Wednesday, December 6 and Thursday, December 7. The Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 13.
Board Retreat Update – Dave Stackrow

Dave advised that most of the members have had their calls with Doug Eadie.  The Governance Committee will have a conference call with Doug on Tuesday, October 24 to review the Retreat agenda.  The Retreat will include the full Board and senior staff; it is scheduled for 9:00am – 4:00pm on November 8 at the Desmond.  The Governance Committee will meet the following day from 9:00am – 1:00pm.
Executive Session

None
Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee, which is subject to the call of the Committee chairperson, is scheduled for Wednesday, December 7, 2017 at 11:30 am at 110 Watervliet Avenue.

Respectfully submitted by Carm Basile: _______________________________________
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